BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes
Committee Meeting: Monday 11th November 2013, 7.15 p.m. at the Old Mother Redcap.

Present: Chris Morgan (Chair), Mike Bloy, John Child, John Kirkman, Nancy Maitland, Frank Richardson, Philip Righton, Peter Smithson, Andrew Tabor, Fiona Vallely. 
1. Apologies:  Rob Wilks.
2. Co-options: John Child and Frank Richardson were co-opted.
3. Minutes of the Previous Meeting 17th September 2013: agreed as a correct record.
4. Reports.
a. Chairman.
i)  Web site. I, Frank Richardson, and Pirashanthie Schmidt are examining how we can revamp the website and bring it up to date. We hope to be able to deliver some major changes shortly.

ii) Review of Ward Boundaries. The Sheffield City Council consultation on the future size and structure of the Council prior to submission of its response to the Electoral Commission Review is under way. Our general views are being considered and I've written reminding that we would like to reclaim Lower Bradway, the only part of S17 not in Dore & Totley Ward. The Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee meet this afternoon to consider a summary report of the evidence provided to the Committee which provides some useful statistics relevant to our Ward.
iii) Email mailing list and Facebook.  We need to ensure as many members as possible are contactable by email so that news can be rapidly disseminated. As a mechanism for contacting a younger audience, consideration should be given to BAG using Facebook.
iv) Ward Budgets – the Local Management Service. Following the dissolution of the Community Assemblies a new system is being put in place that the council hopes will give backing and support for communities in all wards and localities. 
v) Amey. Work on Bradway Road has been completed and Mickley Lane is now accessible to Bradway residents. Work has just started on the Twentywell Lane pavements.
vi) Litter picking. The Gay's are moving to Totley but have confirmed they'll continue to look after the railway triangle. Sheila Harris is happy to patrol around the 25 bus terminus. The upgrade of the web site should provide for people to report any problems so that these can be dealt with.

vii) Snow shovels. Our request for a minimum of 10, out of the 450 available from Amey has been acknowledged and allocations will be made at the end of the month. These are for clearing and gritting pavements as Amey are responsible for roads.
viii) Network Rail. Work is planned to improve line capacity between Sheffield and Manchester requiring a new loop at the foot of Poynton Wood. This will involve some loss of land, substantial excavation works and will run over the site of the remains of the summer house for Abbeydale Park, currently obscured by foliage. The Time Travellers are on the case. Dore station will recover its second platform with a bridge and lifts. Consultation meetings are being held this week at Abbeydale Sports Club. 
ix) Shops news. The Post Office is open from 6am to 9pm and is picking up business across the S.W of the city for taxing vehicles at short notice. Garages are sending people there if documents may need checking. Their ATM has been free since 1st October. They accept all parcels with the exception of some international parcels where size and weight restrictions may apply. Love and Best wishes have opened their new homes shop, opposite their original card shop. Co-op Travel are picking up business from a much wider area, and Makinsons hope to be selling Christmas trees from about 25th November.
x) Preservation of Totley and Greenhill Libraries. Totley are well organised with their Campaign to Save Totley Library, and Greenhill have started their fight back. We're featuring their websites on our homepage. Greenhill are playing catch up and getting support from other libraries, such as Broomhill. They have set up an online Google group and anyone who wants to help them should write to; friendsofgreenhilllibrary@googlegroups.com
xi) Recreation Ground. Norton Lees under 7 and Under 8's play football there on alternate Saturday mornings, bringing their own goalposts. An adult team plays on Sundays storing goal posts near the driving range. An autumnal litter pick is needed, perhaps with support from the Beavers.
xii) Bugle. John Baker has been ill and publication has been delayed until 18th at earliest. 
b. Secretary.

i) SCC issues. The next meeting of the Highways cabinet Members Decision session will consider proposals under the Bus Hot Spots programme affecting Bocking Lane, Reney Road and Reney Avenue. If approved, the changes will see a loss of verge on both sides of Reney Road and changes to the configuration of Bocking Lane, at the Allenby Drive junction. These changes may affect Bradway residents using the Greenhill library and shops.

ii). Old School Field: Village Green application.  A meeting has been held between our Solicitor, Secretary, Treasurer and Deputy Chair and SCC Officers to explore the SCC position. Details of the discussion cannot be disclosed at this time as we do not wish to compromise our position. Three possible alternatives to Village Green status were suggested and the Council has to report back on one of these which they had not considered. In discussion it was unanimously agreed that none of the alternatives would either be feasible or provide the necessary level of protection that we have sought. Action: Secretary to inform Simon Smith of the Committee's decision. 
iii) The Open Spaces Society. Comments have been sought on  "Choosing Direction", a 5 year strategy. As the proposals seem sound we have not commented.

iv) Bradway Pub. With the appeal withdrawn and planning consent granted demolition work will start shortly. Sainsbury's hope to be able to open autumn of 2014. 

v) The Libraries and Budget Consultations are still under way

c. Treasurer. 
As of November 5th we now have £2493.17 in our account which will drop to £2476.17 once the cheque for school hall hire charge of £17 for the AGM has been cashed.  Our next expenditure is likely to be the flowers for the Twentywell planters. A bid for £220 has been made to the Small Pots Fund for planters to improve the shopping environment. 

d. Membership Secretary.
At the beginning of November the membership stood at 99 Households (2 or more people) and 38 individual members. Action was needed in respect of the renewal and development of memberships for 2014. Following discussion it was agreed that the membership fee would be pegged for another year, that the membership renewal forms should be redesigned and publicity should emphasise the benefits that BAG brings to the local community. The payment of membership fees by cheque or standing order would be encouraged, to avoid the difficulties inherent in dealing with cash. 

e. Community Hall. 
Unfortunately the application for a £23,000 grant from the Veolia Environmental Trust was not successful so the planned full refurbishment of the Small Hall cannot, at present go ahead. However, some £40,000 will be committed to a partial refurbishment. What this will involve partly depends on advice from the contractor and our architect, and thoughts of the Hall trustees. The refurbishment may include the Small Hall becoming a single room with no internal partitions; A new main entrance where the current fire exit is; A new roof and ceiling; Insulation and plastering of the ceiling and external walls; and Installation of fire alarms and extension of the current emergency lighting system into the Small Hall.  The longer term aim is still to carry out the full refurbishment as described in the autumn edition of the Bradway Bugle.
5.  Priorities for the next 12 months. 
Following discussion it was agreed that our priorities should be: (i) the protection of the Old School Field and development of the playground, and when affordable other facilities for adult members of the community, should continue to be a priority. (ii) BAG will continue to work to protect and improve the green environment of Bradway. (iii) To improve the dissemination of information through development of the website and the Bugle, which is independent of BAG. (iv) Development of the BAG membership base, particularly to attract younger members.

(v) Relationships will continue to be developed with local Councillors and the SCC local management service. 
It was agreed that the following Committee members would take lead responsibility for: Old School Field and the Garden – Peter Smithson and Philip Righton; Poynton Woods footpaths – Chair; Website – Frank Richardson and Chairman; Fun Day – Deputy Chair; Vulnerable in community – Rob Wilks; SCC consultations, planning and legal issues – Secretary; Shops liaison – Chair; Bugle- Stephen George will continue to oversee deliveries, with some changes to delivery rounds.
7.  Any Other Business. 

Future meetings: It was agreed that the Committee should meet bimonthly alternating Monday and Tuesday meetings. The proposed schedule for 2013 is:

Committee: 6 January; 4 March; 12 May; 1 July; 15 September, 18 November. Open Meetings 25 March; 15 July and AGM 7 or 14 October. 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.05 p.m.
